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Anne Arundel County Detachment 1049 
 

   March 2023 

 

The official newsletter of the Anne Arundel Co Detachment 

Fellowship Dinner a Success 

On 10 March, the detachment had 

it’s first fellowship dinner at Casa 

Della Nonna in Severn, MD.  

Absolutely NO Marine Corps 

League or detachment business was 

discussed. Those who attended had 

a great time.  

Coincidentally, our Commandant’s 

birthday was the same day. Burt 

was surprised with a cake after din-

ner.  

We would like to make these din-

ners a monthly thing. If you have an 

idea for a nice restaurant (in Anne 

Arundel County of course) please 

let us know. Let’s check it out. 

Also, stand-by for a possible break-

fast assembly. Anyone up for pan-

cakes, waffles, or a huge omelet? 

Happy Birthday, Burt 



FROM THE EDITOR 

ALL THE NEWS THAT’S 

FIT TO PRINT.. AND 

SOME THAT ISN’T  

Greetings Marines, 

I’d like to start by thanking 

everyone who came out to 

dinner at Casa Della Nonna. 

We all had a great time. 

Special thanks to Jim Gal-

vin, who set it up.. But then 

mysteriously failed to at-

tend. LOL 

The detachment held its 

first round of nominations 

for officers. Unfortunately, 

it was the same slate as this 

year. We need fresh blood 

to keep the detachment go-

ing. If you have an interest, 

let someone know. There is 

training available. Don’t be 

afraid.  

The Commandant reported 

that Dan Fischio is cur-

rently rewriting our 

bylaws. That is way 

overdue and no easy 

chore. Thanks, Danny, 

for doing so. We all 

look forward to seeing 

them.  

Yes, it looks that the 

detachment is going to 

move its business meetings 

to another location. That 

process has begun in ear-

nest. Please see the Com-

mandant’s comments on 

that.  

 

Semper Fi, 

Ray Sturm 
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COMMANDANT’S CORNER 

YOUR DETACHMENT 

STAFF 

Commandant Burt Helmka 

Sr Vice Cmdt Ben Wells 

Jr Vice Cmdt Joe Wright 

Judge Advocate Ray Sturm 

Jr Past Cmdt Ben Wells 

Adjutant  Norm Huffman 

Chaplain  Bill Collins 

Sgt-at-Arms Jim Galvin 

Color Guard Cdr Woody Bowman 

Newsletter Editor Ray Sturm 

Paymaster  Joe Wright 

Quartermaster Bill Collins 

Public Affairs  Vacant 

Marksmanship Ray Sturm 

Web Sergeant Joe Wright 

Young Marines Ray Sturm 

 

WEBSITE 

http://mclaacdet1049.org 

FACEBOOK 

Anne Arundel County Detachment 

1049, MCL 

MEETINGS 

The detachment meets the 4th Mon-

day of the month at 7:00 PM at the 

Harry L. Cooper VFW Post 160, 2597 

Dorsey Rd, Glen Burnie, MD 

SOCIAL HOUR 

Social hour commences immediately 

after the meeting. Come join us for a 

beverage and the telling of sea stories.  

SUBMISSIONS 

Submit articles, photos, or suggestions 

to Ray Sturm at Bandit6A@gmail.com 

by the Saturday following the detach-

ment meeting. 

 

Detachment Colors 
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Marines, 

I would like to start off with our first fellowship dinner 
at Casa Della Nonna on March 10th. A special thanks to 
our Sgt-at-Arms Jim Gavin for setting up. A very good 
time was had by those who came. We will do this again. 
 
Next it looks like early September will be target date for 
shrimp feast. Let’s shoot for a nice turn-out of family 
and friends. Associate Jane Huffman with her crew are 
working on basket raffle/ auction. 
 
On another note, we are exploring three places to move the detach-
ment to. They’re American Legion Posts # 276,175 & 40. Thanks to 
Jim Sanchez for reaching out and making contact with post #175 com-
mander Ambrose. We will move forward, one idea put forth is to hold 
a meeting at all three posts for us to check them out. I’ll check into this 
and logistics of this and get back to you. 
 
March 25th is a Department Meeting & MODD Growl,Woof Woof. Ar-
ea of operations is Garrett County at American Legion post #71. 
 
Lastly my new email address is : E5dogrob77@gmail.com. This 
is for MODD, MCL Department or detachment correspondence, ideas 
or complaints. This address is for my eyes only.  
 
Also my mailing address is 
Burton Helmka 
250 Gina Ct.  
Pasadena, Md. 21122-2912.  
 
Hopefully this gets to everyone out there. 
 
Semper Fi, 
Burt 

Famous Marines— Gene Hackman 

Struggling through a troubled home 

life, Gene Hackman enlisted in the Ma-

rines at the age of 16 despite being un-

derage. He ended up working as a ra-

dio operator in China and tried his 

hand at being a disc-jockey and news-

caster. After he separated from the 

military, he used the GI bill to study 

journalism and TV production. He 

broke into acting when he was 30, and 

earned acclaim for his strong portrayal 

of everyman characters.  



 

 

 

 

SENIOR VICE COMMANDANT 

JUNIOR VICE COMMANDANT 
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Marines, 

The Mid-Winter conference was awesome this year and if 

you missed it well you missed a good time. We are not 

doing a Bull & Oyster Roast this year because of time re-

straints. We are having meetings now for the annual 

MHH golf tournament which will be held June 2nd and 

things are looking good for this event. Please help us have 

another good golf tournament by helping sign up spon-

sors and golfers.  

Attention: 

All monthly MCL meetings and growls are being 

held in person at the VFW Post 160. The next MCL 

meeting is March 28, 2023. 

Everyone please be safe out there. 

Semper Fi 

Ben Wells 

Marines, 
 
 
S/F 
Joe 

I dance the Jig, every time someone 

pays their dues. 



CHAPLAIN 
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EAGLE SCOUT COORDINATOR 

Marines, 

We are pleased to report that Marine Tommy Maiorana is home 
and recovering. He’s doing well. 

If you are aware of a Marine or a member of a Marine’s family who 
is sick or in distress please let me know.  

Spring is right around the corner. This is the perfect time to reach 
out to a member and just check in. Let’s take care of each other. 

Semper Fi, 

Bill Collins 

On Sunday, March 5, 2023, Sgt-at-Arms and Eagle Scout Coordinator, 

Jim Galvin, presented the MCL Good Citizenship Award to Eagle 

Scout Mary Kate Stanley of Troop 192G in Millersville, MD. 







News You Can Use 

Must have been a slow month at the VA.  

I didn’t find anything worth passing along. 

 

If anyone has a submission, please forward to me. 

~ the Editor 

 

 



~ Our History ~ Customs ~ and Traditions ~ 

Captain Anne Lentz, first commissioned officer. 

Woman Marine T/Sgt Mary Wancheck became 

the first Woman Marine to rate a “hash mark”.  

Bertha Peters Billeb became the  first Woman Marine to 

be promoted to Sergeant Major (E-9)  

March is Women’s History 

Month 

 

Celebrating a few “firsts” in Marine 

Corps history. 
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MODD 
Hound Dog Pound 204 

Hound Dog Pound 204 

Mer-lin Pack 

Officers 

Pound Keeper  Paul Gunther 

Sr Vice PK Pat Sharkey 

Jr Vice PK Howard Koontz 

Smart Dog Ray Sturm 

Dog Trainer Leonard Steipler 

Mad Dog Woody Bowman 

Police Dog Norm Huffman 

Watch Dog Burt Helmka 

Barking Dog Stuart Blair 

Dog Robber Joe Wright 

 

Next Growl 

 

 

 

Dog House 

Harry L. Cooper VFW Post 160 

  

Pack Growl: 25 March   Garrett County 

Grand Growl: 12 May  Ocean City 

 

Next Pound 204 Growl:   

 

Pound 204 has officially been reinstated as a non-profit by the 

IRS. We are now current and no longer in fear of losing our 

Charter. 

Special thanks to Joe Wright and Ben Wells who assist me in 

this endeavor. ~ the Editor 



Hosted by the National Public 

Relations Committee 

No information available. Will advise on next Zoom. 

From Marine Corps League Connections on Facebook 

 

100th Anniversary Ribbon Approved 

Marine Corps League (MCL) 100th Anniversary ribbon has been designed and approved - ribbons are, 
currently, not available (MCL membership will be informed when they are available).  

Ribbon is worn at a lower precedence to the MCL Membership award but higher than department anni-
versary awards. 

Ribbon, alone (without the gold frame), signifies that the member was active and in good standing at the 
time of the 100th Anniversary Convention (in Oklahoma City, 2023) and is authorized to wear the rib-
bon with other earned MCL ribbons.  

Gold frame on ribbon is to signify 'being in attendance' at the 100th Anniversary Convention (in Oklaho-
ma City, 2023), that the member was active and in good standing at the time of the anniversary conven-
tion and is authorized to wear the ribbon with other earned MCL ribbons.  

The ribbon and gold frame device will be sold separately.  

A medal is being developed; stand by to stand by.  

 



19 Mar Unit Drill (History.DDR)  Am Leg Post 276   1:30 to 5:00 PM 

31 Mar-2 Apr  Division Drill Meet  Cheltenham 

16 Apr  Drill & Recruit Graduation  Am Leg Post 276   1:30 to 5:00 PM 

21-23 Apr Downs Park Encampment  Pasadena, MD 

6 May  Craft and Vender Show  Am Leg Post 276  

27 May Flag Placement   Crownsville Cemetery 

29 May Memorial Day Parade  Washington DC 

22-24 Sept Sandy Point Encampment  Sandy Point, MD 

 

Come out and support the 
Young Marines fundraiser 
 

A full size flyer is available on page 16 



O! say can you see…. 

  Young Marines field trip to study US history at Fort McHenry 

March 5, 2023 

Walking the ramparts. Fortunately, no red glare 

today. 

A great way to welcome new Adult 

Volunter Mike Mager, seen here 

with Zevon Hill and Nic Walker.  

Playing with cannonballs. What could possi-

bly go wrong? 



Fort McHenry Promotion 

On 5 March, Zevon Hill was promoted 

to YM PFC. Our star spangled banner 

waves in the background as his grand-

mother, AV Cynthia Alexander and 

YM SSgt Timothy Clinenpeel pin his 

devices. His first promotion is sure to be 

memorable. 

Congratulations! Well done, Zevon. 



Fort McHenry Flag Ceremony 

The Young Marines were invited to assist in the lowering of the 15 Star 

flag as the fort’s garrison flag is raised for the night.  

When the Park Ranger turned around he remarked, “Oh, you’ve al-

ready started folding it.” He is not used to America’s youth knowing 

how to properly fold a flag.  





25 Mar Dept meeting    Garrett Co 

27 Mar MCL meeting   VFW Post 160 

24 April MCL meeting   VFW Post 160 

11 May Dept of MD Convention  Ocean City, MD 

22 May MCL meeting   VFW Post 160  7:00 PM 

2 June  Golf Tournament   Walden CC   9:00 AM 

3 June  Downs Park Fam Day  Pasadena, MD 

23 June MidEast Div Conference  TBD—MD 

26 June MCL meeting   VFW Post 160  7:00 PM 

 

Please send calendar additions to Ray Sturm at Bandit6A@gmail.com NLT the Saturday following 

the detachment’s monthly meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Department of Maryland meet-

ing will be held at the  

Proctor-Kidlow American Legion 

423 Memorial Drive 

Oakland, MD 

 8:00  Breakfast  

 9:00 Meeting 

 12:00 Lunch 

 1:00  Growl 



Paymaster’s Report 

February  2023 

Details regarding the Paymaster’s Report are available to any member. Please contact Joe Wright.  

23 Jan - 26 Feb 2023 

   

Checking 

Beginning  $    9,561.58  

Receipts  $    1,130.00  

Expenses  $        (77.00) 

Ending  $  10,614.58  

   

Savings 

Beginning  $    2,267.85  

Interest  $                 -    

Deposits  $                 -    

Withdrawals  $                 -    

Ending  $    2,267.85  

   

CD 1    $    3,144.17  

CD 2    $    2,028.61  

   

 Total Assets  $  18,055.21  



Minutes 







A Brief History on Moving the Detachment 

(compiled by Norm Huffman, derived from detachment minutes) 



Harry L. Cooper VFW Post 160 

2597 Dorsey Rd 

Glen Burnie, MD 21061 

The VFW Post 160 is a Veterans organization that stands for Veterans of Foreign Wars. 

We were founded on May 5th 1936, we moved to our current location in June 1958. We 

also have an auxiliary who are family of a Veteran.  

The Marine Corps League Anne Arundel County Detachment 1049 is based here, as is 

the Fleet Reserve Association branch 212.  Our members are from Marines, Army, Na-

vy, Coast Guard, and Air Force. 

 

We come together to help Veterans, their families, and community in our area. Why 

not see if you are eligible to join any of our organizations. ~ VFW Post 160 website 

 

VFW EVENTS 

VFW House Committee  2nd Monday @ 6:00 PM 

VFW/VFWA    2nd Monday @ 7:00 PM 

MOC/MOCA    2nd Friday @ 7:30 PM 

Fleet Reserve Assn   2nd Saturday @ 10:00 AM 

Marine Corps League  4th Monday @ 7:00 PM 

 

 

 

Canteen Hours 

Sun  12-6 PM Unless football. We could be open later. 

Mon—Thur 12-8 PM 

Fri-Sat 12-10 PM 

 

Wednesday and Friday night dinners: 6-8 PM 



Tuesday is Poker League from 7:00 to 11:00 in the hall 

Wednesday Night Dinner is Burrito Bowl: Polo (chicken) 

or carnitas (port) for $10 

Friday St Patrick’s dinner is corned beef or ham, cab-

bage, potatoes, carrots and roll from 3:00 until the food 

runs out.  



We would like to thank all of  

Our Sponsors, Supporters, & Friends 

For your commitment to our community and charitable causes 

throughout the year. 

 

U.S. Structured Cabling, 

Inc 


